
Disability Rights Education & Defense Fund

Comment:

DREDF is writing to strongly support CMS’s proposal to add six disability status items to the QHP 

Enrollee Survey. This addition will place the QHP Enrollee Survey into compliance with section 4302 of 

the Affordable Care Act, and the questions were already tested during the 2014 psychometric testing of 

the survey. Substantively, the addition will potentially allow enrollees and potential marketplace 

enrollees with disabilities to participate in the anticipated benefits of information that will be derived 

from the survey. These benefits include providing consumers with the information they need to make 

informed choices among competing health plans, providing QHPs with actionable feedback on their 

performance, and providing information and giving insight to regulators and accreditation agencies on 

how plans are or are not meeting the needs of consumers.

RESPONSE:

CMS has incorporated six additional disability items which address the comment from the Disability 

Rights Education & Defense Fund.  DREDF expresses support for the addition of the six disability items. 

DREDF also expressed that the addition of these items will allow for better understanding of the 

experience of enrollees with disabilities in the Marketplaces.  CMS welcomes input from DREDF and will 

continue to strive in meeting the needs of the disabled.


